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But be Doers of the Word, and not Hearers only. James 1:22 
"Your sons and daughters will prophesy, your old men will dream dreams, your young men will 
see visions.ò   Joel 2:28                                                                                                                                                                                 

 

Judy McLaurin Honored as  

Eastover Distinguished Citizen of the Year  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

IǳƴŘǊŜŘǎ ŦƛƭƭŜŘ {ŀƭŜƳ ¦a /ƘǳǊŎƘΩǎ CŀƳƛƭȅ [ƛŦŜ /ŜƴǘŜǊ ŀǎ the contributions of Judy McLaurin were 
awarded and celebrated.  WǳŘȅΩǎ ŎƻƴǘǊƛōǳǘƛƻƴǎ ǘƻ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƻŦ /ǳƳōŜǊƭŀƴŘ /ƻǳƴǘȅΣ 9ŀǎǘƻǾŜǊ Civic 
Club and Salem Church (to mention a few) are vast, and most readers of the newsletter know of 
many.  Our community & region are greatly blessed by her contributions. Countless people will are 
enriched as άWǳŘȅέ has touched their lives. 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 



Mission & Outreach  

HOMELESSNESS in CUMBERLAND COUNTY DOWN 16% THIS YEAR  

There are fewer homeless people in Cumberland County than there were a year ago -down 16%, according to the annual 

point - in -time count that was done in January 2017.  This yearôs survey found 442 homeless people, down from 515 found 
by the same survey in January 2016.  

Here at Salem UMC we are involved in a variety of programs/projects during the year to drive this number down further.  

Family Promise of Cumberland County  provides services to families including housing, job training, employment 

search, educational goals/resources, and of course meals.  These are needed to drive the above goals, and this is where 
the churches assist.  Our next opportunity to serve is Aug. 20 -27.  Gently used bath towels, bed sheets (all sizes), dishes 
& cookware are collected year round & distributed as we collect.  Call Debbie Moody at 484 -0661 for more information.  

Fayetteville Area Operation InAsMuch  Going outside the church walls to a world in need.  Being the hands and feet of 
Jesus, serving the homeless and struggling in our community.  A hot breakfast is served 5 days a week (Salem serves the 

4th Monday of every other month).  Showers and laundry facilities are available along with GED classes, computer classes 
and much more.  A few months ago, ñThe Lodgeò, a homeless shelter for men was dedicated.  The Lodge is designed to do 
more than take men off the street.  The men are taught how to live a successful life by offering them a transformational 
program.  They are given a ñHand Upò not a hand out.  They must comply with the rules and be seeking employment.  If 
they secure a job and do well in the shelter, they are given the opportunity to live in one of the seven houses on Fink 

Street that are owned by OIAM.  

 

College and Career Fellowship 
 

 Salem has started a young adult fellowship group to connect with one another and to grow in  faith and 

relationship with God. To build these relationships with both God and community, we plan to participate in fel-

lowship meetings, community projects, mission trips, and retreats.  

 

    Community outreach opportunities  

    Prayer groups, Bible study, spiritual reading groups  

    Retreats  

    Social events (movie nights, bowling, and more)  

    Ongoing education in the faith  

    If you are interested in learning more about this great opportunity, contact either Bryson Dexter at bry-

sondexter@aspirehealthcaregroup.com or Harrison Burkart at harrisonburkart@gmail.com, or visit our Face 

book Page at Salem College and Career Fellowship.  

 

Salemôs Subs, Sundaes, and Songs! 
 

Summer is almost here and everyone is beginning to make plans for great summer gatherings. Why 

should our Church summer plans be any different?  

Salem is excited to announce we will be hosting a summer gathering once a month during the summer 

months called Salemôs Subs, Sundaes, and Songs!  What a wonderful way to continue gathering for fellowship 

throughout our summer months.  Enjoy a great free meal, sing some songs, and what summer gathering 

would be complete without a little ñsundaeò dessert!!! 

 

Mark those calendars now and make plans to attend!  Here are the dates for the entire Summer!  

   

June 14th, July 12th, and August 9th Our gathering time will be at 6 p.m. on the second 

Wednesday of each month.  This will be a relaxed time to come and share with your friends.   



Members  
Rachel Dawson  Shirley McLaurin  Darvin Edwards  
Margie Odom  Charlotte Agnew    Mary Patterson    
Jane Holmes           Neil Leslie              Lorraine Kirkwood 

Joan Lovick             Steve Patterson  Ruth Cain                
Debbie Cain            E.O. McLaurin  Charline Beck                
Rev. Lawrence Lugar         Judy McLaurin           
Shelia Cain  Gilda Horne            
Eloise Murphy -Heritage Place  Sallie Darden -Heritage Place  
Jerry McLaurin -Highland House     Earline Buck -Carolina Inn 
Joan Cheshire -The Crossing at Wayside  

Paula Johnson -Haymount Rehab  
         
 

Family & Friends  
 

Evelyn Moore    Cindy Sanders  

Jennifer Billings    Alan & Janna Hudson  
Margaret  McLaurin   Janice Belden  
Brenda Richardson   Victor Hottel  
William Sledge, Sr.   Dicie Ivey  
Alice Noblit    Rosalee Williams  
Karen Carpenter   Patsy Jackson  
Aaron Hojnicki    Martha Enzor  

Louise Cantrell    Mary Stevens  
John Edwards    Stacey Faircloth  
Mary White    Mike Gastaldo  
Alissa Faris    Leon Horne  
Edna Hagar    Bobby House  
Jeremiah Galloway   Elsie Taylor  

Linda Carter    Bruce Boughman  
Patsy Butler    Brian Menke  
Erma Furr               Larry Lugar  
Mildred Bridges    Eli Gilder   
Martha Santiago   Ann Savage  
Connie Walker    Diane Fuller  
Vernata Cherry -Britt   Jason Hubbard  

Barry Lane    Lucy Smith    
Harold Smith              Laura Leach  

Diane Nichols    Carl Prevatte & Family  

James Chambers   Clarence Singleton  

Edward Jacobs    Peggy Mattocks  

Jim Blanton    Mike Olivier  

Brenda & Ray Hubbard  Tabitha Beck  

Tiffany Barr    Nevis Ruffin  

Raul Santiago    Kenneth Adams  

Bob Jones             Josh Powell   

Robert Snyder             Sandra Jones  

Peggy Mattocks            Brandon Westbrook  

Bobby Eason             Nicole McGuinness  

Kay Edwards                       Kelsey Kurtz Smith  

Priscilla Sellers             Marilyn House Parkins  

J.M. Butler, Jr.    James Coats  

 
Prayer Needs  

 

 

Franklin Leslie  

James & Gaye Rose   Sandra McDaniel  

Thomas & Sue Baker   Mary Pope  

Della Patterson   Laura Watkins  

Sara Spell    Virginia Houk  
Mary Barbara & Dan Raynor  

Della Patterson   Talmadge Collier  

Shirley Cooper  

Judy McLaurin  

Raymond & Denise Kirkwood  

Don Williams  

Nancy Kay Spell                  Living By Faith Class  

 

 

Please take a moment to review our 

current prayer list.  You can contact 

Natalie at the Church office through 

email at salemnataliej@gmail.com or 

910 -483 -8959 to remove or add 

names.  Thanks for your help!  

Salemôs food pantry offers a won-

derful service to many in need in 

our community.  As summer ap-

proaches, we find our demands 

on our pantry will increase.  If 

you are able to donate any of the 

following items for our pantry 

needs we would greatly appreci-

ate it.  Spaghetti noodles and 

sauce, Ramen Noodles (Chicken 

or Beef), Hamburger Helper, Spaghetti Oôs, Ravioli, 

Lasagna, Peanut Butter, Jelly, Mac & Cheese, Cans of 

Chicken or Tuna, Treet meat, Spam, Vienna Sausage, 

crackers, childrenôs juices, childrenôs apple sauce and 

jello, any kind of can foods.  Thank you for your con-

tinued support!  

 



Website Address...www.salemfnc.org  
 

Regular Sunday Activities  
9.30 -9:45 Fellowship Snack (UFH)  
9:45 -10:45 Sunday School  
11:00 Worship  
5:00 Youth  

5:00 òJoy Clubó (Childrenõs Activities)  

         (every other Sunday)  
  

Tuesday Activities  
10:00 Bible Study  
11:00 Staff Meeting  
 

Wednesday Activities  
6:00 Childrenôs Choir 
7:00 Chancel Choir  
 

Thursday Activities  
9:00 Preschool Chapel  
 

Please check with your group leader to determine any 
changes in scheduling.  

Weekly Regular Activities  

June 2017  

Church Staff  
Church Office:483 - 8959  

Office Hours:  Monday -Thursday...8:30 -5:00  
                       Lunch 12:00 -1:00, Fridays...8:30 -12:00  
Rev. David Beck, Pastor  
 dbeck@nccumc.org    Ext. 222  
Denise Kirkwood, Administrative Coordinator  
 salemdenise@gmail.com    Ext. 221  
Natalie Jones, Office Administrator    Ext. 227  
 salemnataliej@gmail.com  
Staci Chiomento, Childrenôs Director  Ext. 231  
          salemstacic@gmail.com  
Aaron Tyner, Youth Leader    Ext. 230  
 salemaaront@gmail.com  
Rita McDaniel, Choir Director    Ext. 247  
Gary Wages, Accompanist    Ext. 247  
Denise Kirkwood, SMASH/e -Merge Dir.   Ext. 225  
 salemdenise@gmail.com  
Debra Robinson, Preschool Director    Ext. 223  
 salempreschool919@gmail.com  
Dedra Culbreth, Director, Salem Fine Arts   
 salemdedrac@gmail.com  

 

Sunday  Monday  Tuesday  Wednesday  Thursday  Friday  Saturday  

    
 

1 

9-11 Food Pantry  

2 3 

4 
10:30 Choir  
5:00 Youth  
5:00 JOY Club  
 
 

5 

 

6 
9-11 Food Pantry  
9:30 Bible Study  
 
 

7  
6:00 Childrenôs   
        Choir  
 

8 

9-11 Food Pantry  

 

9 

 

10 

 

11 
10:30 Choir  
5:00 Youth  
5:00 JOY CLub  

12 13 
9-11 Food Pantry  
9:30 Bible Study  
 

14 
6:00 Subs, Sundaes, 
& Songs  
 
 

15 
9-11 Food Pantry  

16 

 

17 

 

18 
Happy Fatherôs Day 
8:00 UMM 
10:30 Chancel Choir  
 

19 

 

20 
9-11 Food Pantry  
9:30 Bible Study  

21 
6:00 Childrenôs   
         Choir  
 

22 
9-11 Food Pantry  

23 
 

24 
 

25 
10:30 Chancel Choir  
12:00 JOY Club & VBS  
5:00 Youth  
 
 

26 

 

27 
9-11 Food Pantry  
 
 

28 
6:00 Childrenôs   
         Choir  
 
 

29 
9-11 Food Pantry  
 

30 
 

 

       

       

 
Town of Eastover Celebration  

 

Letôs get excited about the 10-year celebration of the incorporation of Eastover.  On 

Wednesday, July 26 from 6 -9 p.m. we will gather as a community at the Eastover Ball Park.  

Salem UMC has been offered a great opportunity to participate in this celebration.  We can 

pitch a good -sized tent and share information about our church.  Let us know in the office 

of any ideas you might have on how our church can get involved!  Start praying for this 

event.  



 
Altar Flowers  

 
June 4ðPat Lyons  

 
June 11ðOpen 

 
June 18ðOpen 

 
June 25ðOpen 

 
         

We have the 2017 Calendar displayed on the 
Church Bulletin Board.   Please stop by the 
bulletin board or contact the church office or 
Carolyn Hardin at 910-484-1454 if you would like 
to place flowers in the sanctuary. Due to 

allergies of some members please NO LILIES! 

Needed Weekly $11,663.47 Building Fund 

May 7, 2017        $8,124.05 May 7, 2017  $625.00 

May 14, 2017  $12,923.00 May 14, 2017  $200.00 

May 15, 2017 Electronic $425.00 May 21, 2017  $300.00 

May 21, 2017  $2,995.00 May 28, 2017  $1,100.00 

May 28, 2017   $3,985.00    

      

     Memorials    

Year to Date May 2017 May 7, 2017  $235.00 

  May 14, 2017  $180.00 

Budget needed to date $252,708.53 May 21, 2017  $200.00 

SMASH & Preschool Reimb. $12,500.00 May 28, 2017  $125.00 

Tithes & Offerings $187,820.49      

Total Monies Received $200,320.49          

             

    Building Debt $11,366.26 

Financial Report and other items of interest  

 

SMASH / e - Merge  
 

As the 2016 -2017 school year comes to a close, we are very busy preparing for the summer!  

 

We will kick off the summer with a cook -out and Field Day on  Monday, June 12th,   followed by our Color Run 

on  Friday, Jun 16th .  We have registered around 68 already, and continue to register each day. Also this sum-

mer we will be having music, skits/Bible study, and dance. We are planning a hotdog dinner and show tenta-

tively for  August 3rd .    

 

Susan and Charles Williams continue to work with students in the Jr. Garden Club and more and more kids are 

wanting to join each week.   A Big thank you to Sandra and Charles; the kids are having a blast.       

9:30 Refreshments  

 

June 4th     Amy Bowden & Angie Britt  

June 11th   Ray & Wendy Morasse  

June 18th   Ruby Bullard & Debbie  

    Skarzenski  

June 25th   TBA   

Greeters  

 

June 4th     Jennifer Jackson   

June 11th   Tracy Gist  

June 18th   Larry & Kim McPhail  

June 25th   Melanie Orellano  

        

Acolyte  

 

June 4th     Sydney Aurand  

June 11th   Gwen Gorman        

June 18th   TBA  

June 25th   Chloe Creech     

        

Prayer Room  

 

June 4th  Jean Outlaw    

June 11th  Marty Williams   

June 18th      Angie Britt  

June 25th      Ed Bullard  

         


